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GENERAL
Bonnie Anderson welcomed participants to the meeting and performed roll call.
NEW PARTNERSHIP
Julie Bacon discussed the new partnership with Emergency Medical Services for Children (EMSC) Innovation and Improvement Center (EIIC).  The EIIC is housed at Texas Children’s Hospital and Baylor College of Medicine.  Charles Macias, MD, MPH will direct the EIIC with executive leadership shared by Kate Remick, MD and Manish Shah, MD, MS.  The Center’s infrastructure includes a staff of hospital based professionals that will be working with stakeholders at every level of emergency medical services.  One of the primary initiatives is the National Pediatric Readiness Project. This project is a multi-phase quality improvement initiative to ensure that all U.S. emergency departments (ED) have the essential guidelines and resources in place to provide effective emergency care to children. This project is a partnership between the federal EMS for Children program, the American Academy of Pediatrics, the American College of Emergency Physicians, and the Emergency Nurses Association. We are looking forward to the partnership. 
https://emscimprovement.center/projects/
FEDERAL GRANT UPDATE
Melia Jenkins gave an update on the EMSC Federal Partnership Grant.  The grant funding may be extended for one more year based on the current project plan.  If awarded, the grant will begin March 1, 2017 and end February 28, 2018.  We will continue to work on our current projects based on our project period.  The extended grant year will allow for the rollout of the new performance measures in 2017.  Our grant is typically a four year project period.  
MEETING PROPOSAL DATES
Julie Bacon discussed the next EMS Advisory Council face-to-face meeting that will take place in October in Palm Beach Gardens.  Our Committee agreed that we need to meet separately.  We are considering meeting in October in Clermont.  We would meet twice a year with our constituent groups and twice a year with just our EMSC committee.  
STATE MEDICAL DIRECTOR UPDATE
Dr. Nelson gave an update on the EMS State Plan.  Focus areas include cardiac arrest, stroke, trauma and pediatrics.  There is also concern about active shooting – kids are not exempt.
He reported EMSC has two objectives in the State Plan and that EMSTARS data will play an important role in providing information needed to achieve the goals/objectives of the plan. 
There is also concern regarding lifeguards not being addressed in the state plan.  Lifeguards are considered first responders.  The committee voted on writing letters of support for lifeguards to be added to the plan.   

EDUCATION
Michael Rushing did a PowerPoint presentation on the upcoming Pediatric Procedures Practice and Playtime Labs.  It was voted on at the last EMSC Advisory Committee meeting to go forward with funding additional pig labs.  The lab includes the following sessions:  Extreme Cases in Pediatric Trauma I and II, Pediatric Skills Stations, 8 Hearts in a Duffle Bag (cardiac dissection), Staying Alive (guided airway dissection), and Pediatric Pearls and Jeopardy Jewels. An e-quote will be done to determine who will host the pig labs. The program will be repeated four times within a five day period at the following locations.  
November 7, 2016 - Hollywood, Florida

November 8, 2016 – Port St. Lucie, Florida

November 9, 2016 – Ocala, Florida

November 10, 2016 – Perry, Florida
Jane Bedford from Nature Coast EMS requested EMSC sponsor the 2016 Intubation Rodeo Symposium.  The Intubation Rodeo and Symposium will include four hours of education on pediatric intubation. It was voted to recommend training in airway management skills and to sponsor 33 participants.
EMS STATE PLAN
Cory Richter provided an update on the status of the state plan.  In developing the plan, DOH staff and EMS Advisory Council members outlined the linkages between the EMS State Plan and other state and national plans.  A draft has been sent to the EMS Advisory Council for review and approval. The state plan will be emailed to the EMSC Advisory Committee upon approval by the State Surgeon General. 

MEDICAL DIRECTION
Dr. Laurie Romig discussed the Pediatric EMS Medical Control Survey.  In that the definition of pediatric medical direction was not clearly defined in the national EMSC performance measures, the survey was developed to better define pediatric medical direction in the state of Florida. It was distributed to committee members for review and comments at the last EMSC meeting.  
Dr. Romig suggested waiting for the release of the new EMSC performance measures before sending the survey to the medical directors. The committee voted to use the survey as presented.
PEDIATRIC EQUIPMENT & SUPPLIES
Julie Bacon discussed data collected from the EMS inspections database for 2013 and 2015. Of the 94 EMS provider agencies inspected in 2013, 13 (14%) had noted non-critical pediatric supply deficiencies that were corrected at the time of inspection.  Pediatric deficiencies were reviewed by the EMSC Advisory Committee and it was determined they were isolated events, with no trend identified. A recommendation was made to develop an education/training initiative focused on pediatric equipment/supplies deficiencies. 

QI COLLABORATIVE PROJECT PLAN  
Julie gave a presentation on the EMSC Medical Facility Recognition Quality Improvement (QI) Collaborative.  Florida EMSC joined the collaborative in an effort to increase the number of hospitals capable of stabilizing and managing pediatric emergencies.  A timeline outlining EMSC QI Collaborative project plan activities was distributed to committee members.  Julie also reported that core team members had participated in several virtual learning sessions as well as an in-person learning session in May.
SAVE THE DATE
Bonnie Anderson will email information to committee members in regards to an October meeting in Clermont.  The next face-to-face EMSC Advisory Committee meeting will be held in Daytona Beach, Florida, in January 2017.  

